
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Lily CogdillLilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 4/24/2017 9:22:08 AM
Subject: Re: Meeting with Lieutenant Governor Bryant

​Ok. That's veto week. As soon as we figure out what days they'll be in Columbia, then we can set the meeting. 
I'm sure that it'll be Tuesday or Wednesday


From: Lily Cogdill
 
Sent: Monday, April 24, 2017 9:19 AM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: FW: Meeting with Lieutenant Governor Bryant 
 
As information.
L-
 

From: Victoria Lewis [mailto:vlewis@scprt.com] 
 
Sent: Saturday, April 22, 2017 7:49 AM
 
To: Lily Cogdill 
Subject: Re: Meeting with Lieutenant Governor Bryant
 
Lily,
Duane can meet in the Lt. Governor's office.
Thanx!

Sent from Victoria's IPhone

On Apr 21, 2017, at 3:55 PM, Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:

Hi Victoria,
I am still working on his schedule to find a date that will work. Where will the meetings be held?
Lily

From: Victoria Lewis [mailto:vlewis@scprt.com] 
 
Sent: Tuesday, April 18, 2017 2:24 PM
 
To: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: RE: Meeting with Lieutenant Governor Bryant
 
Good afternoon,
I am following up on the earlier email about Duane and Lt. Governor meeting.
Were you able to confirm a possible date?
Thanx,
-V-
Victoria Lewis
Executive Assistant to the Director
SC PRT
(803) 734-0166

From: Lily Cogdill [mailto:LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov] 
 
Sent: Monday, April 10, 2017 3:47 PM
 
To: Victoria Lewis <vlewis@scprt.com>
 
Subject: RE: Meeting with Lieutenant Governor Bryant
 
Hi Victoria,
I am checking the dates you have provided with his calendar. I will confirm with you the date that best 
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suits his schedule as soon as I can.
Sincerely,
Lily
Lily Cogdill
Director of Administration
Office of Lieutenant Governor
P.O. Box 142
Columbia, S.C. 29201
Ph. 803.734.2079
lilycogdill@scstatehouse.gov

From: Victoria Lewis [mailto:vlewis@scprt.com] 
 
Sent: Monday, April 10, 2017 2:46 PM
 
To: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: Meeting with Lieutenant Governor Bryant
 
Good afternoon.
 
Director Duane Parrish with SC PRT would like to schedule a meeting with Lt. Governor Bryant.
 
Below are dates that are open on Mr. Parrish’s calendar – let me know if any of the dates will work for 
Lt. Governor Bryant’s schedule:
 
Tuesday, May 23
 
Wednesday, May 24
 
Thursday, May 25 (after 2 pm)
 
Tuesday, May 30
 
Wednesday, May 31
 
Please contact me if you have questions or concerns.
 
Regards,
 
Victoria Lewis
Executive Assistant to the Director
SC Department of Parks, Recreation & Tourism
1205 Pendleton Street, Room 248
Columbia, SC 29201
 
Phone: (803) 734-0166
vlewis@scprt.com
www.DiscoverSouthCarolina.com
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